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From the Dean 
 

The September 14th meeting of the Harrisburg Chapter will be one of 
those multi-faceted events surely to draw most of our membership into 
attendance. After the meal there will be an Open Forum which will be a 
fine opportunity for chapter members to offer suggestions for future con-
sideration by our Officers, our Board, and our various committees. Do 
you have suggestions for programming, questions about Guild procedures 
and resources, or practical ideas for membership growth? That Forum will 
be your chance to ask questions or offer suggestions about how we can 
improve what we do as a chapter. Also, Shirley King will give an update 
on the 2011 Region III Convention. The late Carolyn Evens’ organ music 
will be available for a reasonable donation, the proceeds of which will be 
added to other funds received by the Chapter from Carolyn’s Estate. En-
tertainment will be provided by the Four Winds Saxophone Quartet. See 
an article elsewhere for the time, place, and what food item to bring. 
 

Please look carefully through all this year’s program opportunities. Your 
Program Committee (Ralph Kneeream, Chair) has been very intentional 
about putting together chapter events that will have the widest appeal to 
our membership. There is something for everyone on this year’s docket. 
There is a good mix of events for organ and choral people. 
 

Many of you have choirs like mine – a dozen or so singers, badly bal-
anced with three or four sopranos, four or five altos, and a few basses and 
tenors. Choosing music that is liturgically, musically, and intellectually sat-
isfying for such a group is difficult to say the least. I have found that St. 
James Music Press, online at http://www.sjmp.com, has several collections 
of two and three-part anthems that fill the bill quite nicely for any small 
group. The accompaniments require ample keyboard technique, but the 
voice parts are rather easy without being boring. They also come with 
permission to photocopy. You might want to take a look, especially if you 
are still in the process of finalizing your choral plans for this new choir sea-
son. 
 

Have a fruitful and creative year of music making. 
 

Arnold Sten 
Dean 

Free to a Good Home 
 

Baldwin Acrosonic spinet piano; mahogany, circa 1950. For more infor-
mation, please call (717) 203-9639. 
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The Bombarde Online 
 

P l e a s e  e - m a i l  S h a w n  G i n g r i c h  a t 
<shawn.gingrich@firstumchershey.org> if you would 
like to sign up to receive The Bombarde on line. 

Monthly Lunch Bunch 
 

What do members of the AGO like 
second best to their role as church 
musicians? Eating and chatting with 
AGO members! If you haven’t tried 
it, you will have a chance on 
Wednesday, September 9 when the 
Lunch Bunch gets together in the 
Bridges Café in the Radisson at 
11:30 a.m. Phone or e-mail Doris 

Savage at dorisagohbg@comcast.net by Monday, Sep-
tember 7th if you plan to attend.   

AGO National Committee on Career 
Development and Support News 

 

The AGO National Committee on Career Develop-
ment and Support announces its workshop for the 
2010 Washington, D.C. national convention. The 
topic of the workshop will be "Lightning Rod Topics - 
Maintaining Professionalism While Resolving White 
Hot Issues".   
 

To assist the committee, all AGO members who 
would like to have the panel discuss their question/
situation should submit their question/situation by 
email to Roy Roberts, Committee Director at career-
development@agohq.org. In order to protect pri-
vacy, all names, dates, locations, and other identify-
ing features will be changed. 

Membership Renewal 
 

Last call to those who have not renewed 
their membership.  Names of members who 
get their renewal in no later than Septem-
ber 1st will be placed in the soon-to-be-published 
2009-2010 directory.  
 

All memberships should be sent to Doris Savage, 
12 Wineberry Drive, Mechanicsburg, PA 17055.  
Payment should be made out to “AGO, Harris-
burg Chapter.” Please remember to fill out the 
form completely as this is the information used to 
compile the yearly directory. You can obtain an 
application on the chapter web site at:  
www.harrisburgago.com/renewal.pdf  
 

Please note that if you have not renewed 
your membership by September 1, this will 
be the last month that you will receive the 
Bombarde. In addition, National requests 
that all dues reach Headquarters no later 
than September 1st. 

 

Check us out on the web: 
 

www.harrisburgago.com 

Thank You, Walt! 
 

The Harrisburg Chapter thanks Walt Stiller for his years 
of work assembling and mailing The Bombarde. Walt 
has retired from this post and the work is being taken 
up by Dan Bruce. Thanks to Walt for all the hours 
given and thanks to Dan for agreeing to do the work in 
the future. We also thank Tom Notestine for his con-
tinuing work as our editor. He has been doing this work 
for the past two years and we appreciate all the time 
given in this endeavor. Our newsletter continues to get 
positive comments for its content and attractive format. 
As always, to read full color copies, go to the newsletter 
section of our website: harrisburgago.com.  
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Come One, Come All to Septemberfest 
For Chapter Members, Spouses, & Prospective Members 

 

Monday, September 14, 6:00 PM 
First Presbyterian Church 
On The Square, Carlisle 

(Parking  available on both High and Hanover Streets, and in the Bank Parking Lot next to the church.)  
 

Punch and Hors d’œuvres, 6:30 PM 
Covered Dish Supper, 7:00 PM 

(Main Dish and Beverages will be provided.) 
 

Members with last names beginning with…are asked to bring a dish to share: 
A-F:   Salad 

G-N:   Vegetable 
O-Z:   Dessert 

 
After the meal there will be an Open Forum, led by Arnold Sten, Chapter Dean.  We hope for a large attendance 
at this event, for it will be a fine opportunity for chapter members to offer suggestions for future consideration by 
our Officers, our Board, and our various committees. Also, Shirley King will give an update on the 2011 Harris-
burg  Region III Convention. 
 
The late Carolyn Evens’ organ music scores will be available for a reasonable donation, and the proceeds will be 
added to other funds received by the Chapter from Carolyn’s Estate. 
 
Entertainment will be provided by the Four Winds Saxophone Quartet. 

 
*****RSVP BEFORE WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 9!!!***** 

E-mail the following information to raknee@comcast.net or     
clip this box and mail to:  
 
 

Ralph Kneeream 
304 Forgedale Drive 
Carlisle, PA 17015 

 
 
Member’s Name       
 
No. of Guests        
 
 
Bringing:    Salad (   );   Vegetable (   );   Dessert (   )   
 
If you wish, also bring an Hors d’œuvre to share:      
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The 2009 Lebanon Reed Organ Gathering 
Announces Public Concerts of Organ Music 

…Reed and Pipe instruments 
 

Friday evening, October 16, 2009 
4 p.m.  

Old Salem Lutheran Ch, (8th Street, Lebanon) 
1888 Miller Pipe Organ (made in Lebanon) 

Mark Dimick, performer 
 

7 p.m. 
Salem’s Schmauck Memorial Chapel 

1928 E. M. Skinner Pipe Organ 
Justin Hartz 
John Weaver 

 
Saturday afternoon, October 17, 2009  

2 p.m. 
Old Zion Church, (Reifsnyder Road, Brickerville) 
Estey reed instruments (2 manual and 1 manual) 

Pam Robinson 
 

4 p.m. 
Albright Memorial Chapel, (Albright Road, Kleinfeltersville) 

1900 Miller Chapel model organ, 
Old Fashioned hymn sing 

 
Sunday morning and afternoon, October 18, 2009 

9 a.m. 
Bindnagle Lutheran Church (Gravel Hill Rd.) Palmyra 

Hemperly (made in Palmyra) reed instruments 
Marc Lubbers, organist and vocalist 

 
3 p.m. 

St. Mark’s United Church of Christ  
(8th Street, Lebanon) 

1892 Miller Chapel model reed organ 
 (built for Lebanon Moravian Church) 

2 manual Mason & Hamlin Liszt reed organ 
Michael Hendron 
 

The public is invited to attend all of the above public concerts. 
Admission for each is by free will donation at the door. 

These concerts are part of the Reed Organ Gathering which include lectures on the 
Miller Organ Company, workshops on music, banquets, and a Saturday evening per-
formance at the Historical Society. Registration forms (there is a $90 registration cost 
for the entire three days) are available from Mark Herr (minstreL52@hotmail.com). 

Deadline is September 10, 2009. 
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Summer Students and Teachers Join in Recital 
 

The 2009 Shenk Scholarship students, having concluded their sum-
mer studies, presented an enjoyable recital, along with their teach-
ers, on Sunday, August 23, at Derry Presbyterian Church.  Helen 
Anthony is the host Director of Music at this church.  Seven students 
studied with Josephine Freund, Richard Frey, Shawn Gingrich, Ste-
ven Middernacht and Shelly Moorman-Stahlman.  Six of the future 
organists and all of their teachers participated in the Recital.  A free-
will offering was received to benefit future scholarships.   Thanks to 
chapter members Ralph Kneeream and Brenda Helwig who 
planned and hosted the reception following the recital.  

 

In the photo, front row, left to right: Josephine Freund (teacher), Andrew Vensel, Layton Graves, Sarah O’Don-
nell, Caitlyn Voigt, Meghan Thomas, and Quinn Schrum. Back row of teachers: Shawn Gingrich, Steven Midder-
nacht, Richard Frey and Shelly Moorman-Stahlman.  Eleanor Frank also studied under a Shenk Scholarship this 
summer. 
 

Congratulations to all the participants for their fine work and we encourage the youth to further their study in the 
future.  Thanks also to the teachers who gave their time and interest to this next generation of AGO members, and 
those chapter members who continue to support the scholarships with their gifts! 
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Treasurer’s Report 
 

Cash in Bank as of 7/30/2009  $  7,439.96 
 

Disbursements (-)   $  2,272.85 
Receipts (+)    $  2,408.00 
 

Cash in Bank as of 7/31/2009  $  7,575,11 
 

Total Invested Funds: 
 Cassel Award   $  6,209.53 
 Stahle Award   $  1,093.54 
 Yocum Scholarship  $  2,058.19  
 Evens Memorial Fund  $  6,736.74 
 General CD   $  6,774.94 
 
Contributions to the Shenk Scholarship Fund were 
received from Lois Paine and Phyllis Conrad.  A 
contribution to the Yocum Scholarship Fund was 
received from Chuck Yocum.  

Harrisburg Chapter A.G.O. 
 2009-2010 Chapter Programs 

  

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 6:00 PM:  COVERED DISH 
SUPPER AT FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH, CARLISLE, 
FOLLOWED BY AN OPEN FORUM & AN UPDATE ON THE 
REGIONAL CONVENTION, MUSIC BY THE FOUR WINDS 
SAXOPHONE QUARTET; ORGAN MUSIC BELONGING TO 
THE LATE CAROLYN EVENS WILL BE AVAILABLE TO CHAP-
TER MEMBERS FOR A DONATION TO OUR CHAPTER 
 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 10, 9:30 AM-11:30 AM:  WORK-
SHOP WITH KAY HOOPER, “INTRODUCTION TO THE ALEX-
ANDER TECHNIQUE,” MECHANICSBURG PRESBYTERIAN 
CHURCH 
 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 14, 9:30 AM-11:30 AM:  
WORKSHOP WITH DR. BRENDA SMITH, “THE AGING 
VOICE,”  OPEN TO BOTH CHAPTER MEMBERS & THEIR 
CHOIR MEMBERS, TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH, CAMP 
HILL 
 

JANUARY:  TWELFTH NIGHT CELEBRATION.  LOCATION, 
DATE, TIME:  TBA 
 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 6, 9:30 AM-11:30 AM: WORK-
SHOP WITH DR. ROBERT LAU, “EASY IMPROVISATION FOR 
THE CHURCH ORGANIST,”  ZION LUTHERAN CHURCH, 
2730 BOOSER AVE., HARRISBURG 
 

FRIDAY, MARCH 12, 7:30 PM:  A POWERPOINT PRESEN-
TATION ON BACH’S SAINT MATTHEW PASSION, SUSANNA 
FAUST, WITH EXAMPLES SUNG BY CHAPTER MEMBERS & 
CHAPTER FRIENDS, ST. MICHAEL’S LUTHERAN CHURCH, 
HARRISBURG 
 

SUNDAY, APRIL 11, 4 PM:  KEN COWAN IN RECITAL, CO-
SPONSORED BY CAMP HILL PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH & 
OUR CHAPTER, AT CAMP HILL  PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH  
 

MAY:  ANNUAL BANQUET, WITH ELECTION/INSTALLATION 
OF OFFICERS:   LOCATION, DATE, TIME:  TBA 
 

THURSDAY, FRIDAY, SATURDAY, & SUNDAY,  JUNE 
3, 4, 5, & 6:  BOB CHILCOTT  AT MARKET SQUARE PRES-
BYTERIAN CHURCH, CO-SPONSORED BY MARKET SQUARE 
& PINE STREET PRESBYTERIAN CHURCHES & OUR CHAP-
TER;  CHAPTER MEMBERS ARE ENTITLED TO FOUR 
EVENTS-- AUDIT 2 REHEARSALS , ATTEND A CHILCOTT 
WORKSHOP,  &  ADMISSION TO A GALA CONCERT WITH 
CHOIR & ORCHESTRA:  SPECIFICS TO BE ANNOUNCED  
 

Program Committee:  Tom Clark-Jones, Susanna Faust, Don 
Golden, Brenda Helwig, Ken Kline, Suzanne Klinedinst, Tim 
Koch, Robert Lau, Esther Long, Eric Riley, Darrell Woomer, 
Ralph Kneeream, chair;  Arnold Sten and Mary Jane Nelson (ex-
officio). 

2009/2010 Music, Art & Drama Series 
 

Camp Hill Presbyterian Church 
101 North 23rd Street 
Camp Hill, PA  17011 

(717) 737-0488          www.thechpc.org 
 

Wednesday Noonday Organ Recitals 
Featuring members of the Harrisburg Chapter 

of the American Guild of Organists 
 

11:45 AM – 12:15 PM  
Light lunch served at the church 

 

12:15 – 12:45 PM 
Organ Recital 

 

October 7—Ronald Sider 
St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, Dillsburg 

 

November 4—Anthony Ciucci 
Church of the Good Shepherd, Camp Hill 

 

December 2—Helen Anthony 
Derry Presbyterian Church, Hershey 

 

January 6—Deborah Dillane 
Christ Lutheran Church, Elizabethtown 

 

February 3—Eric Riley 
Market Square Presbyterian Church, Harrisburg 

 

March 3—Arnold Sten 
Trindle Spring Lutheran Church, Mechanicsburg 

 

April 7—Esther Long 
Mt. Zion Lutheran Church, Lewisberry 



Area Events 
 

Friday, September 18, 2009—8:00 PM 
Market Square Presbyterian Church, 20 South Second Street, Harrisburg presents Todd Wilson, organist.  Pro-
gram includes music of Bach, Bizet, Durufle, Dupre, and the Sonata on the 94th Psalm by Julius Reubke.  Admis-
sion is $10 at the door; free parking in Market Square Garage. 
 

Sunday, September 20, 2009—4:00 PM 
First Lutheran Church, 21 South Bedford Street at High Street, Carlisle.  Shirley S. King, Faculty Organ Recital 
(Dickinson College).  Ellen Hunt will also be featured in Raynor Brown's Sonatina for Four Feet (1985).  
 

Sunday, September 20, 2009—4:00 PM 
Trinity Lutheran Church, 2000 Chestnut Street, Camp Hill presents Festival of Keyboards - Stephen Neilson, Ovid 
Young, Jerry Anderson, and Jeffrey Bennett present a concert featuring four pianos, eight hands!  
 

Sunday, September 27, 2009—4:00 PM 
Camp Hill Presbyterian Church, 101 North Twenty-third Street, Camp Hill, presents Carol Williams, San Diego 
(CA) Civic Organist. A free-will offering will be received. (717) 737-0488   www.thechpc.org 
 

Wednesday, October 7, 2009—12:15 PM 
Camp Hill Presbyterian Church, 101 North Twenty-third Street, Camp Hill, presents Ronald Sider, organist from 
St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, Dillsburg. A light lunch will be served prior to the recital from 11:45-12:15. A free-will 
offering will be received. (717) 737-0488   www.thechpc.org 
 

Friday, October 16, 2009—7:00 PM 
Trinity Lutheran Church, 2000 Chestnut Street, Camp Hill, presents Olivier Latry, organist, Notre Dame Cathe-
dral, Paris, France. 
 

Sunday, October 18, 2009—3:00 PM 
Derry Presbyterian Church, 233 East Derry Road, Hershey hosts the first concert of the Sacred Concert Series of 
First United Methodist Church, Hershey due to sanctuary renovations. Quartet Die Posaunen, a trombone quartet 
lead by James Erdman, will be presented in a free concert that is open to all. A free-will offering will be received. 
For information call (717) 533-9668 or visit www.firstumchershey.org 
 

Sunday, October 18, 2009—3:00 PM 
St. Luke Lutheran Church, Shaefferstown presents Doris Hall-Guilati, clarinet; Carl Iba, violin; and Randy Day, 
piano in recital. The program will include music by Milhaud and Stravinsky. A free-will offering will be received. 
For information call (717) 949-3375 or email stlukelutheran@verizon.net 
 

Sunday, October 18, 2009—6:00 PM  
Camp Hill Presbyterian Church, 101 North Twenty-third Street presents Mr. Music, Singer/Songwriter. A free-will 
offering will be received. (717) 737-0488  www.thechpc.org 
 

Wednesday, November 4, 2009—12:15 PM 
Camp Hill Presbyterian Church, 101 North Twenty-third Street, Camp Hill, presents Anthony Ciucci, organist from 
Church of the Good Shepherd, Camp Hill. A light lunch will be served prior to the recital from 11:45-12:15. A free
-will offering will be received. (717) 737-0488   www.thechpc.org 
 

Sunday, November 8, 2009—3:00 PM 
Grace United Methodist Church, 216 State Street, Harrisburg.  The Central Pennsylvania Oratorio Singers, soloists 
and orchestra, conducted by Dr. Ronald Sider, will present Handel's Israel in Egypt.  Tickets $15.00 at the door, 
$12.00 in advance of concert date, and for seniors and students. 
 

Sunday, November 8, 2009—4:00 PM 
Camp Hill Presbyterian Church, 101 North Twenty-third Street, Camp Hill presents Popcorn Hat Players--Aesop's 
Fables.  A free-will offering will be received (717) 737-0488  www.thechpc.org 
 

Sunday, November 8, 2009—4:00 PM 
Trinity Lutheran Church, 2000 Chestnut Street, Camp Hill presents The J. Stewart Hardy Tribute Concert - An all-
church musical tribute in recognition of our retiring pastor’s 22 years of service. Guests include Christyan Seay, 
Amy Yovanovich, Carl Iba, and Jill Marchione.  
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American Guild of Organists - Harrisburg Chapter 
Minutes of Board of Directors Meeting 

Tuesday, August 11, 2009 
 
The Board met on Tuesday evening, August 11, 2009, at 7:00 p.m., at Trinity Lutheran 
Church in Camp Hill.  Present: Ken Kline, Karen Worley, Ray Edmison, Doris Savage, 
Arnold Sten, Mary Jane Nelson, Brian Rice, Robert Carbaugh, Kenneth Walker, Dr. 
Shirley King, Dr. Ralph Kneeream, Tim Koch, Nicholas Basehore, Julie Jones, Rev. Ste-
ven Middernacht. Excused:  Fr. James Lease, Deborah Dillane, Tom Notestine.  Ab-
sent:  Shawn Gingrich, Ellen Hunt, Kay Shupp. 
 

Minutes of the April 14, 2009, meeting were approved on a motion by Doris Savage 
and a second by Rev. Steven Middernacht.  Treasurer, Brian Rice, distributed three 
written reports:  Annual Audit for 2008-2009, Statement of Receipts, Disbursements, 
and Cash in Bank from July 1, 2009 to August 11, 2009; Budget Projections 2009-
2010.  Reports were approved on a motion by Ken Walker and a second by Ken Kline.   
 

In the absence of the Education Committee Chair, the Dean reported that Bob Bell and 
Steven Middernacht were awarded Service Playing Certificates.  A thank you note from 

Layton Graves, recipient of a POE scholarship, was read.  Doris Savage, chair of the Membership Committee, re-
ported that we presently have 122 members  in our Chapter.  A list of former Chapter members who have not re-
newed was circulated.  Doris stated that notices, follow-up calls, and membership applications had already been 
sent to the persons on the list.  The Dean requested Board members to contact Doris if they had any ideas on how 
to further contact these members.  Tim Koch, chair of Placement, reported that the list of job openings is con-
stantly being updated. He also stated that an updated list of substitutes will appear in the September Bombarde.  A 
chairperson for the Professional Concerns Committee is still needed.  The Dean requested that anyone interested 
in this position should contact him. 
 

Dr. Ralph Kneeream, Sub Dean, stated that there is a $755 balance left from the programs from the past year.  
The $150 gift to the National Endowment fund will be paid by the Treasurer to the National Office in recognition 
of the visit of the AGO’s National President to our Banquet/Installation.  The programs for the coming year are 
based on a $5,000 budget figure.  
 

Mary Jane Nelson, chair of Publicity, was thanked by the Dean for her excellent report on the Regional III conven-
tion in June.  Mary Jane reported that the media publicity for the August 23rd Student/Teacher Recital had been 
distributed.  She indicated that current members who have been amenable to having their bio printed in the Bom-
barde are dwindling.  The Board suggested that only new members be asked to participate instead of current 
members.  She noted that Kimmel Center’s 3:00 p.m. Saturday afternoon Organ Recitals are available in a pack-
age of three:  Olivier Latry, October 17; Cameron Carpenter, March 6; and Paul Jacobs, May 8. 
 

Dr. Shirley King reported on progress for the 2011 Regional Convention being sponsored by our Chapter.  The 
dates are June 27 through June 30, 2011.   The Hilton in Harrisburg has given a special rate of $99 per night for 
all rooms, one to four persons per room.  The registration fee for the convention will be all inclusive.  Sites for pro-
grams will be Harrisburg, Camp Hill, York,  Annville, and Hershey.   
 

On a motion by Dr. Kneeream and a second by Tim Koch, $6,736.74 from the Carolyn Evens Memorial Fund was 
approved to be used by the Steering Committee of the Regional Convention in 2011.  Specifics will be worked out 
and reported back to the Board.  The Dean announced that Tony Ciucci will chair the Nominations Committee.  
On a motion by Rev. Steven Middernacht and a second by Ken Kline, approval was given for sending our mem-
bership names and addresses to the SusquehannaValley AGO Chapter for use in a one-time mailing.  The Dean 
reminded Board members to notify him, the secretary, or the Membership Chair of any changes in addresses, 
phone numbers or e-mail addresses.  Meeting adjourned on a motion by Ken Walker and a second by Ken Kline.  
Next meetings November 10, 2009; January 12, and April 13, 2010.     
 

Ken Walker, 
Secretary 



Positions Available 
 

Church Organist/Keyboardist Wanted: Trinity Lutheran 
Church, 38 West Baltimore Street, Taneytown, MD is seek-
ing an Organist to play for a well established music ministry 
that includes traditional and occasional contemporary ser-
vices.  This position could be filled by one or two part-time 
people.  The successful candidate(s) will fit well within the 
congregation’s leadership team, demonstrate strong faith, 
and have the ability to work well with musicians of all ages 
and abilities.  They should have good organizational skills 
and be proficient on one or more of the keyboards avail-
able: the historic Felgemaker tracker organ in the sanctuary, 
the Allen organ in the chapel, and the Clavinova for Con-
temporary Praise Services.  Salary (up to $14K) and benefits 
will be based on education and performance experi-
ence.  Please email a cover letter and resume to our com-
mittee chairman, ednull@cen3.com.  If questions, please call 
Trinity’s church office  at  410-751-1203. (Listed 8/17/2009) 

 
Organist/Director of Music:  St. John’s U.C.C. seeks a part-

time (30hr) Director of Music to lead a dynamic program of 
music activities. The successful candidate will be adept in 
traditional and contemporary worship, relate to a variety of 
ages, able to work in a team, possess the ability to grow our 
music program, and sees music in the life of the church as 
an act of worship. A music related degree is required as well 
as organ and keyboard expertise.  Send resume to: Director 
of Music Search Committee c/o St. John’s UCC, 1811 Lin-
coln Way East, Chambersburg, PA 17202 or email to of-
fice@stjohnschambersburg.org 

 
Senior Music Director: First United Methodist Church, Me-

chanicsburg. Responsibilities include scheduling and super-
vising the church’s music staff, overseeing choirs at all age 
levels, a program of hand bells and chimes for children, 
youth and adults, musical praise teams and soloists. Persons 
with a proven musical aptitude, strong administrative and 
leadership skills, experience leading a diverse music pro-
gram, and an understanding of worship in a Christian setting 
are encouraged to submit a resume to SPRC, c/o First 
United Methodist Church, 135 W. Simpson St., Mechanics-
burg, PA 17055. Candidates applying for this part time posi-
tion will also have the opportunity to apply for the positions 
of Senior Choir Director and Organist. 

 

Director of Choirs: (Leading to the Position of Minister of 
Music) ½ time position with negotiable salary. First United 
Church of Christ, 30 N. Pitt, Carlisle, PA 17013. Contact: 
Iva 717-243-2512 oneucc@embarq.com for full job descrip-
tion. Qualifications required:  Baccalaureate degree with 
strong music emphasis, meet First United Church of Christ 
Safe Church Policy and Procedure Manual requirements. 
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Brenda Lynne Leach, 
Concert Organist & Conductor, 

to be featured artist at the 
84th Annual Guest Recital 

and Reception of the 
Carlisle Musical Arts Club 

 

The Carlisle Musical Arts Club will present 
Guest Artist Brenda Lynne Leach, Organist, for 
its opening recital of the 2009-2010 Season on 
Sunday, September 13 at 3:00 PM, at First 
Evangelical Lutheran Church, 100 East High 
Street, Carlisle.  Organist Leach will perform 
works by Karg-Elert, Bach, Buxtehude, Hov-
land, Boehm, Gardonyi, and Vierne.  The pub-
lic is invited to this free concert and reception.  
A free-will offering will be received. 
  

Brenda Leach has performed throughout the 
USA, Europe, Israel, and Russia.  She has ap-
peared as a recitalist at Notre Dame Cathedral 
in Parish, Westminster Cathedral in London, 
and St. Patrick’s in New York City as well as 
appearing as soloist with orchestras including 
the Detroit Symphony.  She holds a Doctorate 
in Music from the Eastman School of Music and 
has won several prizes in France where she 
studied with Marie-Claire Alain and with Daniel 
Roth.  Among her credits as a conductor are 
performances with teh Moscow Symphony Or-
chestra and the Boston Chamber Orchestra.  
She studied conducting with Neeme Jarvi and 
Alexander Polischuk at the St. Petersburg Con-
servatory.  Ms. Leach served on the faculty of 
Harvard University for 14 years where she was 
also a conductor and organist.  Currently, she is 
Professor of Music at Towson University in 
Maryland. 
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Submissions to 
 

The Bombarde 
 

The deadline for each edition of The Bombarde is the fif-
teenth of each month unless otherwise noted.  Whenever 
possible, please submit your items in electronic format. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Deadline for inclusion in the October 2009 newsletter is Tues-
day, September 15, 2009.  Please forward all submissions to: 
 

Tom Notestine, Editor 
112 Ashford Way 

Camp Hill, PA  17011-3919 
 

E-mail:  bombarde@harrisburgago.com 
 

Note:  Please use Bombarde in the subject line of e-mail. 
 

Thank you! 
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